(2019.8.8) Recognition that all children are entitled to the same fundamental human rights and protections.
(Approved at Meeting for Worship for Business August 4, 2019)

Albuquerque Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) recognizes that all children everywhere are entitled to the same fundamental human rights and protections. We realize that subjecting children to the conditions of military detention, denying them contact with family members, access to legal assistance and assurance of humane conditions during their confinement is a violation of shared standards of human rights recognized as applicable to all and should never be supported by U.S. foreign or military aid. Therefore, we express our support for H.R. 2407, the "Promoting Human Rights for Palestinian Children Living Under Israeli Military Occupation Act,” introduced by Rep. Betty McCollum (D. MN).

We support H.R. 2407 because it:
· Promotes justice, equality and human rights for children globally by prohibiting any U.S. foreign aid dollars from contributing to "the military detention, interrogation, abuse, or ill-treatment of children in violation of international humanitarian law."
· Prohibits U.S. foreign aid dollars to support abuses against Palestinian children in the Israeli military detention system. It aligns U.S. policy toward Israel and other U.S. allies who receive U.S. aid with existing U.S. law and international law.

We request the Honorable Debra Haaland, Representative of New Mexico District 1 in the U.S. House of Representatives, to please co-sponsor H.R. 2407 and work to assure U.S. foreign aid and military aid dollars, derived from taxes paid by the people of the United States, cannot be used to subject Palestinian children or children anywhere to military detention and inhumane treatment by military authorities. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
